
Dear Parents, Staff and Children,  
 

What a busy week it has been! Thank you to all the Year 3 
parents who attended the First Holy Communion Workshop 
on Tuesday morning. It was a great pleasure to see the buzz 
of excitement as the family worked together to prepare for 
this special Sacrament. A big thank you also to Fr. Michael 
for taking the time to join the children and answer their 
questions.  
 

Today the whole school took part in the ‘WE Walk for 
Water’ event to help raise funds and awareness of the difficulty some children face 
on a daily basis to get access to fresh water. The weather was a challenge but we all 
struggled through, it was important for the children to know what it is like to battle 
through and complete the journey, whatever the weather. Well done to all the staff 
for their support but especially to Miss Ghanbari for organising the walk. Thank you 
to all you parents for your kind donations, £235.40 will go to this important cause. 
 

Year 4 led a beautiful class Mass for Key Stage 2 on Thursday, the children read and 
sang very well and Fr. Michael was very impressed. Thank you Mrs Basra and Mrs 
Lines for preparing the children so well and to Miss Weir for organising the music and 
the guitar players. I’m looking forward to the Year 1 & 2 class Mass this weekend on 
Sunday at 9.30 am, it’ll be great to see the families of both classes there. Please can 
the Y1 & 2 children wear their uniforms and be there by 9.20 am at the latest. 
 

Please don’t forget the SPFA Talent Show tonight in the Parish Hall from 7 pm, it 
promises to be a great night of entertainment. Hope to see you there. 
 

Next Friday 4th May will be a Non-Uniform day for £1 for the SPFA to buy prizes for 
the Assault Course Family Fun Day on Saturday 16th June. Thanks for your support. 
 

God Bless. 

SS Peter & Paul Catholic Primary School 
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TERM DATES 

SCHOOL FUND DONATIONS 
(now including standing orders) 

Week 28 

Reception £7.00 

Year 1 £11.62 

Year 2 £17.50 

Year 3 £30.75 

Year 4 £6.00 

Year 5 £5.00 

Year 6 £15.00 

Total £92.87 

Summer 1 - Week  28 

School Mobile Phone 
Please use for urgent  
contact out of office  
hours (3.30 pm - 8.00 am): 
 

07885 235 496 

This week we pray for these special people!  

We live and learn in the light of Christ! 

School Fund can be paid weekly, monthly 
or termly. The suggested amount is £1.00 
per week. Thank you to all those parents 
who pay regularly in cash or by standing 

order. Thank you all for your support. 

Neil Porter –  
Head Teacher 

Karol 

Ruby 

Valentino 

Lucy 

Imogen 

Kieran 

Josephine 
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NEWS 
We wish to keep you informed about school issues so please read the  

following information carefully. 

 Non-Uniform Day for £1 donation—Friday 4th May for SPFA prizes. 
 SPFA Assault Course—The SPFA are holding a fundraising extravaganza on 

Saturday 16th June to raise much needed funds to improve the infant play-
ground. Everyone is invited to take part and the more that take part, the 
more fun will be had. The deadline for entry is Friday 11th May, I’ll be there 
having a go and so will many staff members. Keep a special eye out for Mr 
Motivator who’ll be handing out entry forms on the drive next week. Check 
out the photo’s of what’s in store on the day later in this newsletter. 

 Key Stage 2 SAT’s Week—Our Year 6 children will be sitting their SAT’s    
examinations on Monday 14th - Thursday 17th May 2018. Please do not 
book any holiday’s during this period of time. Thank you. 

 The Weather! - I’m hoping we’ve seen the last of the rain and bad weather 
so, as the weather improves and gets hotter, please make sure your child 
comes to school with their water bottle and sun cream. They can bring caps 
to wear at play and dinner time to protect them from the sun. 

 Football Heartache—Our good run of results in the Catholic Cup came to 
an end on Tuesday evening when we were beaten by a strong Our Lady of 
the Wayside team. A battling performance in terrible rain wasn’t enough as 
we lost 3-0 in this semi-final. Well done to all the boys for all their efforts to 
get this far; Luke Drust, Liam Shanahan, Joseph Bailey, Aidan Subhan, Jaiy 
Leydon, Archie Moore, Kamarni Gerroni, James Hughes & Cian Lan. Big 
thanks to Mr Leydon for training and organising the team so well. Good luck 
to the boys playing in another semi-final tonight. Lets pray for a win. 

 Y5 Alton Castle Residential—It will be here before we know it! Year 5 will 
be going on their residential visit to Alton Castle on Wednesday 23rd May 
until Friday 25th May. Please ensure you have all your stuff packed ready. 

 Reception Class Assembly—A quick heads-up to all Reception parents, the 
Reception Class Assembly will be on Friday 25th May @ 9.00 am. C U there. 

 SENCO—Mrs Calvert-Lyons next drop in session between 9.30 to 10.00 am 
will be Friday 4th May 2018. Please phone the school office or e-mail:-    
senco@ssptrpl.bham.sch.uk, to book a session.  

 Date for your diary—Year 6 Leavers Disco is Friday 13th July 2018.  
 Year 3 First Holy Communion—The children of Year 3 will receive the     

Sacrament of the Eucharist on Sunday 13th May 2018 at 9.30 am.  
 Dinner money – This has increased from 17th April 2018 and is £2.30 per 

day (£11.50 per wk).  
 Year 5 Pupils Applying for Grammar School 2019—The entrance test to be 

considered for entry to any Birmingham Grammar School for September 
2019 will be held on Saturday 8th September 2018 (this year) and parents 
of children in Year 5 considering a Grammar School Secondary Education 
for their child will need to register for the test by 4.00 pm on Friday 29th 
June 2018. To register and find more information visit the website: 
www.birminghamgrammarschools.org  

 More Past Pupil News—This week I was contacted by an ex-pupil, Myles 
Watson (Sept 2001 - July 2008) offering free garden resources and       
equipment from B&Q where he is working. It was great to see him looking 
so well and the donation was gratefully accepted. 

IMPORTANT DIARY DATES  
SPFA Talent Show in Parish Hall 
Friday 27th April @ 7.00 pm til late 
 
Y1 & Y2 Joint Class Sunday Mass 
Sunday 29th April @ 9.30 am 
 
Key Stage 2 Mass led by Y5 
Thursday 3rd May @ 9.15 am 
 
Non-Uniform Day for £1 donation 
Friday 4th May 2018 
 
May Day Bank Holiday—School Closed 
Monday 7th May 2018 
 
Whole School Mass led by Y5 
Thurs 10th May @ 9.15am - Ascension 
 
Y3 Sacrament of Eucharist (FHC) 
Sunday 13th May @ 9.30 am 
 
Key Stage 2 SAT’s Week 
Mon 14th—Thurs 17th May 2018 
 
Whole School Mass—May Procession 
Thurs 17th May @ 9.15am - Led by Y3 
 
Y5 Alton Castle Residential Trip 
Wednesday 23rd – Friday 25th May 
  
Y6 Class Mass for Key Stage 2 
Thursday 24th May @ 9.15 am 
  

TRAINING DAYS 
 Monday 4th September 2017 

 Monday 8th January 2018 

 Monday 16th April 2018 

 Monday 23rd July 2018 

 Tuesday 24th July 2018 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Monday (3.15 - 4.15 pm) 
- Y5/6 Football Club 
- Chess Club (12.30 - 12.55 pm) 
-  
 
Tuesday (3.15 - 4.15 pm) 
- Y3/4 Fencing Club 
-  
-  
 
Wednesday (3.15 - 4.15 pm) 
- Y6 Running Club (12.00 - 12.30 pm) 
- Irish Dancing (until 4.30 pm) 
- Rec/Y1 Spanish Club (until 4.00 pm) 
- Rec/Y1 Toddler Tennis (until 4.30pm) 
 
Thursday (3.15 - 4.15 pm) 
- Y3/4 Football Club 
-  

SS Peter & Paul School Mass Times 
 

Thursday 3rd May 2018 @ 9.15 am 

Key Stage 2 Children & Families 

Mass - Led by Year 5 
  

The details of our next school Mass will be in this newsletter each week. All parents, family members & Parish 

are invited to come and join our Mass celebration so please pop in if you have time to spare. See you soon. 

http://www.birminghamgrammarschools.org


GENERAL INFORMATION 

Copies of the newsletter with 
a larger font are available in 

the School Reception for  
people with visual needs and 

on the school website. 
www.ssptrpl.bham.sch.uk  

Punctuality – School starts at 8.50 am 

and closes at 3.20 pm Monday to Thurs-
day.  Friday 8.50 am to 2.00 pm.   
Punctuality is important to ensure a good 
school day for children and staff.     

Security – Once children have been 

dropped off at school, they must not  
under any circumstances leave the school 
premises. 

Pupil absence – If your child is  

absent from school please remember to 

phone school before 9.30 am. & 

send a note in when your child returns.  

Uniform – Please ensure that ALL 

school uniform is clearly labelled with 
your child’s name. 
Dinner money – This has increased 

from 17th April 2018 and is £2.30 per day 
(£11.50 per wk). Make cheques payable 
to ‘City of Birmingham School Meals’.  
Please send dinner money on a Monday in 
a SEPARATE envelope to all other monies. 

School Dinners –  If your child  

changes their meal pattern from School 
dinners to packed lunch or swap from 
pizza day to packed lunch we must insist 
on half a terms notice.  Thank you. 

This week in school… Car full of clothing donations from you! 

The Outreach Angels were so shocked at the generosity of our children. 
Thank you for all your donations, they will be much appreciated by the 
homeless of Birmingham. 

Riddle of the Week!!! 
 

Q: Why was the belt arrested? 
 

(See Mr Porter with your answer to check if you’re right!)  

Last weeks answer was:  

…one sells watches, the other watches cells 

(Jail cells), get it???... 

Prayer of the Week!!! 
 

Prayer before starting on a journey 
 

 

My holy Angel Guardian,  

ask the Lord to bless the journey which I undertake,  

that it may profit the health of my soul and body;  

that I may reach its end,  

and that, returning safe and sound,  

I may find my family in good health.  

Please guard, guide and preserve us. 

 

Amen. 
 

(A prayer to say together with your family) 

Parish Events 
 

Parish Weekend Masses 
 

Saturday @ 5.00 pm & Sunday @ 9.30 am 
(All school Sunday Masses will be at 9.30 am) 

 

As a School and Parish community we should be supporting 
these events to make SS Peter & Paul a lively and thriving 

Parish, full of joy and community spirit.  

Thought for our Diocesan Virtues 
 

Summer 1 - Grateful & Generous  
  

Our pupils are taught that it is important to be grateful; 

count your blessings every day and remember to pause 

sometimes to change things to make them right. Be gen-

erous; give to others without counting the cost or expect-

ing anything in return and grow to be men, women and 

children for others.  



Pupil Attendance for the term of 17th April 2018 to 20th April 2018 is 97.01% (Week 27) 

Congratulations to Year 2 well done for their excellent attendance.  

‘STAR OF THE WEEK’ 

 

Congratulations to these children awarded Star of the Week:- 

 Reception —  Olivia Stack  

 Year 1 —   Niamh Thompson  

 Year 2 —   Mercedes Nortey 

 Year 3 —   Finton Dockery  

 Year 4 —   Alice Cushion 

 Year 5 —   Wiktor Krzeminski  

 Year 6 —    Jenna Marsel 

  

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

We wish the following children a very Happy Birthday:-       

  Ellis Pointon-Doyle, Kamarni Gerroni. 

Thank you for taking time 

to read our Newsletter.  

House Points  

 

Saint Peter       143 

Saint Paul       177 

Our Lady       117 

Saint Joseph     103   
 

Well done to St. Paul’s our winners.  

Congratulations!!! 

 

 

Spanish Word of the Week 
(Palabra de la semana) 

 

“Tengo los ojos azules”  
 

means… I have blue eyes. 

Stay Safe Online 
E-Safety is very important! Do you know what 
your child is watching or doing on the internet? 

 

Top Tips for staying safe online 
 

You can report anyone who is being abusive to 
you online or via social media by contacting the 

police on www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre 

    Leading Light Club 
 

       Contact Details 
          

         07885 235 488 
 

         07885 235 491 
 

leadinglightclub@ssptrpl.bham.sch.uk 
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Our SPFA will trial an ‘Advertising Page’ in each weeks school 

newsletter. Anyone with a small business or service to promote can 

pay the SPFA to put their advert on this page.  

For more information please contact: 

  

Kristina Moore on 07950815868 or Kelly Thompson on 07938638541  

SPFA Family Assault Course on 16th June 2018 
FITNESS TRAINING CLASS 

When: Thursdays, 18:30 – 19:30pm (except the first Thursday of every Month) 

Where: The Crown (Forget Me Not), 1069 Tyburn Road, Erdington, B24 
Who For: Anyone Aged 16+ 
Cost: £4 per session 
Why: To get fit and ready for the ‘SPFA Family Assault Course’ on 16th June 2018 

Started:  
Thursday 15th 

March 2018 

SPFA Talent Show Tonight! Friday 27th April @ 7 pm.  

Contact Kristina or Kelly for more information. 

Limited Tickets available to purchase. 

Draw Number 4 

SPFA Bonus Ball Winner 

£128.00 

Friday 27th April 2018 

Ball 52 - Mrs L. Leydon 

Well done to you!!! 
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